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November 30, 2021

Edward Powell
Grand B1, Inc.
6523 N. Sheridan Rd.
Edmore, MI  48829

 RE: License #: AM590269332
Grateful Hearts AFC
6523 N. Sheridan Rd.
Edmore, MI  48829

Dear Mr. Powell:

Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility.

Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and contact me with any 
questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please contact the local office at (517) 284-9730.

Sincerely,

Jennifer Browning, Licensing Consultant
Bureau of Community and Health Systems
Browningj1@michigan.gov
989-444-9614
 

enclosure

mailto:Browningj1@michigan.gov
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS
BUREAU OF COMMUNITY AND HEALTH SYSTEMS

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION

License #: AM590269332

Licensee Name: Grand B1, Inc.

Licensee Address:  6523 N. Sheridan Rd.
Edmore, MI  48829

Licensee Telephone #: (989) 427-3278

Administrator/Licensee Designee: Edward Powell, Designee

Name of Facility: Grateful Hearts AFC

Facility Address: 6523 N. Sheridan Rd.
Edmore, MI  48829

Facility Telephone #: (231) 354-6564

Capacity: 12

Program Type: PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED
DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED
MENTALLY ILL
AGED
TRAUMATICALLY BRAIN INJURED
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II. Purpose of Addendum

The corporation Grand B1, Inc. which was previously owned by Alan and Tamara 
Sisco was sold to Edward and Linda Powell on May 24, 2021 and a request was 
made by Edward Powell to change the controlling ownership interest for the 
corporation, Grand B1, Inc.  

III. Methodology

On May 24, 2021, I received correspondence from the previous owner, Tamara 
Sisco stating Grand B1, Inc and Sisco Leisure Living was sold to Edward and Linda 
Powell and the EIN number would stay the same.

On July 14, 2021, I received verification of Mr. and Mrs. Powell’s experience, 
updated home policies, record clearance, and medical clearance including 
tuberculosis testing and results, verification of training, and a new Adult Foster Care 
application (BCAL 569-C) with the new facility name of Grateful Hearts AFC.  

The application reflects Mr. Edward Powell as the licensee designee for Grateful 
Hearts AFC.

On July 21, 2021, I reviewed the Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs 
website and verified that the Resident Agent is now Edward Powell as of June 30, 
2021. 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions

On May 24, 2021, Edward Powell purchased the Grand B1, Inc. and assumed the 
duties of licensee designee and administrator of this facility.  The address of the 
facility will remain the same at 6523 North Sheridan Road, Edmore, MI 48829.  
The EIN number remains intact the AFC license number remains AM590269332. 

I have received verification of Mr. Powell’s record clearance with fingerprints, 
training, medical clearance including tuberculosis testing and results and a 
completed corporate application.
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V. Recommendation

The Department accepts Edward and Linda Powell’s request to change the name 
to Grateful Hearts AFC and Edward Powell will remain the licensee designee of 
the facility.  

_________________7/21/2021_______
Jennifer Browning
Licensing Consultant

Date

11/30/2021
________________________
Dawn Timm
Area Manager

Date


